
ShiaCoaa

April 1, 2010

held at The First Congregational Church

Durand

Chairman Grant L. opened the meeting with a moment of silence, for those still sick and 
suffering, followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Secretary Juan Z. read Minutes from the February meeting.  There was a correction to the 
minutes, which included the following “Motion passed to purchase books from Ray H. 
for $238.29”.  I should have stated that the literature was purchased from CMIA through 
Ray, not from Ray himself, I apologize for any confusion this may have caused.  The 
district purchases all literature from A.A., not through outside entities.  Minutes accepted 
as read, with correction.

OLD BUSINESS:

 Roger C discussed our District Workshop; the panels are filled with alternates in waiting, 
Thank you Roger.  Ray H, will pick up the doughnuts, cups, and plates.  Stacey O, will 
pick up the Kogel Vienna’s, buns and condiments.  Roger, will provide the sauce.  Thank 
you all for volunteering.

The groups from Durand will provide potato salad or macaroni salad.

The groups from Byron will provide Dessert.

The groups from Owosso and Corunna will provide the beans.

Be sure to get with your home groups regarding food dishes.

April 17th 
  Corunna United Methodist Church

200 W. MacArthur St Corunna, Michigan
10AM -3PM
AM session . . . The Group Inventory



PM session . . . The Group Conscience

Ken B. introduced the topic of the Chesaning area groups’ position within District 10. 
This fell under Old Business, because a couple of questions, as to where exactly, the 
literature, (that was recently distributed throughout the District by our DCM Rick C.), 
was given.  The District decided all our outlying areas were covered.  The topic was 
further discussed around the table, with the group coming to the consensus that District 
10 services are available to the Chesaning area if they would like to become involved in 
our District happenings.  The hand of A.A. is always there.

Ken B. presented the Treasurer’s Report (Attached).  Report Accepted as read.

Rick C. presented the DCM Report (Attached).  Report accepted as read.

NEW BUSINESS:

John S., informed the District of the STOP program that was presented at the Shiawassee 
Township hall meeting.  This involves underage drinking and what we can do to help 
stop it.  This sounds like it would be some great PI/CPC work.  Contact John if you have 
any questions.

Bill D. stressed the importance of your group’s service number.  All GSR’s or group 
members need to make sure their group has a service number and that is listed correctly. 
It is important to know which groups are located where and to get credit for your 
donations.

Bill D, our District Webmaster, has been previously donating the expenses for private 
registration ($8.99) for the District website domain name.  The cost is $9.88 a year for a 
domain name registration renewal and worldwide access to our site.  Any registered 



group in our District can be on the website.  It was motioned that, as of April 1, 2010, the 
District will cover the expenses ($18.87) for the website from now on.  Motion accepted.

Secretary Juan Z. requested funds for ink and paper for the distribution of minutes, a bill 
will be presented to the District in June.

The District Picnic date was set for June 27, with the District providing the hotdogs.

Location to be announced.

Ken B our District Treasurer, has presented the concept of a budget for the District, 
which would provide  a breakdown of services and costs associated, along with District 
Donations.

Ken also introduced the idea of a pamphlet from our District that could be distributed to 
Courts, Libraries, etc.

The Budget Plan and the Pamphlet are ATTACHED, please take time and read each one. 
These are works in progress, so changes can be made.  The group motioned to study the 
material presented and discuss at the next meeting.

Please bring any suggestions to the next District meeting in June.  These are a couple of 
excellent ideas that could benefit all of us in the long run.

The next District Meeting will be on June 4, 2010  at 6:30 p.m. Hosted by the Friday 
Night Group in Durand, located at the St. Mary’s Catholic Church, 700 Colombia Dr.

Thank You to the Durand Thursday Night Group for hosting our District Meeting.

Yours in Service and Fellowship, Juan Z., Sec.


















